Board of Education

The regular meeting of the Traverse Bay Area Intermediate School District Board of Education was held January 3, 2017, at 1101 Red Drive, Traverse City, Michigan.  President Joseph Fisher called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.


Members Present:                          Members Absent:


Birgy
McKellar

McCall

Carpenter
Scherrer





Fisher
Warren 

Pledge of Allegiance

Motion by Member Carpenter, supported by Member Scherrer, to approve the agenda as presented.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 6; Nays: 0.   Motion carried.  

Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member Warren, to approve consent grouping items III. A-D as presented. 

· Minutes of December 6, 2016 regular meeting
· Monthly Accounts Payable Check Summary December 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016

Check Numbers: 170127-170475. Total for Month:  $2,287,597.90
· New Employees:


-
Karen Send, Secretary, effective January 3, 2017

-
Nicole Aiello, Paraprofessional, Allied Health, effective January 3, 2017
· Resignations:

-
Doug Anger, Programmer/Technology Systems, effective December 30, 2016
-
Traci Boyajian, Teacher Assistant, effective January 13, 2017
-
Becky Elliott, Teacher Assistant, effective January 31, 2017 (Retirement 12 years)
· Out of State Travel:
1. MTA Instructors Tim Wheatley, Hollianne McHugh, Deb Menchaca, Debby Oliver, and 40+ students to attend National Robotics Challenge, April 5-8, 2017, Marion, Ohio.  
Roll call vote: Ayes: 6; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Superintendent, Mike Hill reported the following:
1. January is Board of Education appreciation month.  He thanked the Board for being the backbone of this organization and for their leadership.  We have a peak performing Board of Education in working as a team in setting policies and high quality programs for students. 

2. We have submitted over 4,000 pages of documentation regarding a Freedom of Information Request (FOIA) from the Record Eagle pertaining to fund balance.  We had requested a 10-day extension for this request.  A second FOIA request from the Record Eagle was asking how many FOIA requests we have received in the last several years and from whom.  In the past we have not charged for FOIA requests. Moving forward regarding FOIA requests and given the volume of work involved, he asked for guidance on a general threshold or minimal dollar amount in charging for future FOIA requests from board members.  

3. The ISD bills and MPSERS reform from last month did not make it out of lame duck session. We will see areas of the MPSERS reform return. Seclusion and restraint did pass and was signed by the Lt. Governor.  This is seclusion and restraint for emergency situations and training will be available for educators.  The pre-Labor Day start bill introduced did not come out of committee.

4. Superintendents will be meeting next week to discuss school weapons policy.  There was an appeal moved in favor of schools being able to set their own weapons policy.  The discussion will include a more consistent policy for the region.  There is still a chance that the state will appeal that decision.
5. A Governor’s 21st Century Education Commission is doing a statewide tour.  The Governor created this commission in March, 2016 and they are coming to Traverse City this Thursday at Central High School. Doug Luciani from the Traverse City Chamber of Commerce serves on the Commission.  The intended outcome is to look at structure, accountability, governance and funding of local school districts and listen to citizens.  They are also conducting research in leading states around the country regarding their practice in education and look at new ideas in education in Michigan. 

6. For the third year in a row Consumers Energy is granting $50,000 for the Great Start Early Childhood 5:1 Initiative.  They are a strong supporter of Early Childhood.  Our latest neighborhood center was highlighted recently.  Neighborhood centers are a place for parents and children to develop parenting education and friendships.  We will have a press conference in the next couple weeks with area collaborative partners throughout the region.  

7.  The PREPaRE crisis training presented last month was highlighted in the media recently.  Our crisis team is doing wonderful things to support communities in crisis.  This is an innovative and staff driven program for this region.      
8. We received our latest Career-Tech monitoring progress reports.  Our charge is to get down to 5 parts per billion within the campus and the plume to East Bay.  In 1986 the hottest well was 330 parts per billion.  Our hottest well now is 18 parts per billion due to the progress with the new air sparging system.  We continue to collaborate with consultants from AECOM and MDEQ.       

9. He was asked to present at the Traverse City Rotary Club on February 14.  
10. Reminded members of the Special Board of Education meeting on January 23, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. for the report to the Board on the compilation of the study from Ric Peterson.    

Motion by Member Warren, supported by Member McKellar to approve Bylaws and Policies #4110; #6110; #6114; #6116; #6550; #7300; #1619; #1619.01; #1619.02; #1619.03; #3142; #3419; #3419.02; 3419.03; Delete #3420; #4419; #4419.01; #4419.02; #4419.03; Delete #4420; #5830; #6424; #6605; #8321; #9700.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 6; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Motion by Member Scherrer, supported by Member Carpenter to approve Technology for Film and New Media Program in the amount of $45,058.95 from Apple Inc. in the purchase of 28 iMac computers and AppleCare Protection Plan.  Roll call vote: Ayes: 6; Nays: 0. Motion carried.
Member Fisher asked for public comment.
There were none.
Member Fisher asked for reports or requests from board members.

There were none.
Carol Greilick, Special Education report:

1. Introduced Deb Nelson, Supervisor at Oak Park for students with Autism Spectrum Disorders and Karen Spring, Compliance Monitor and IDEA Technical Assistance. They reported on compliance activities and background required by the MDE Office of Special Education and Office of Great Start.  Continuous Improvement Monitoring System (CIMS) is the monitoring system used by MDE to promote positive outcomes and ensure compliance with the IDEA 2004 and the Michigan Administrative Rules for Special Education (MARSE). MDE collects data yearly to ensure compliance with Special Education Rules through indicators of success for students receiving special education.  Districts are required to share indicators with a broader audience than special education personnel.  Three indicators were targeted by the State for 2014-15 and shared with the Board.  Due to the identification of one late IEP, corrective action plans, trends, district data, workbooks and improvements of the current practice procedures were outlined in their report.
2. Michigan House bills 5409 through 5417, all related to the use of seclusion and restraint, passed the House and during lame duck in the Senate, and Lt. Governor Calley signed them on December 29 during Governor Snyder’s holiday out of State.  The provisions take effect in 90 days. On December 28, the United States Department of Education Office of Civil Rights issued a lengthy Dear Colleague letter on this topic as well. Catherine Lhamon, Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, noted, “I write to explain the limits that Federal civil rights laws enforced by the U.S. Department of Education’s Office for Civil Rights impose on the use of restraint and seclusion by public elementary and secondary school districts. In particular, this guidance informs school district how the use of restraint and seclusion may result in discrimination against students with disabilities, thereby violating Section 504 of the Rehabilitative Act of 1973 and Title II of the Americans with disabilities Act of 1990…”

The Bill’s amendments to the school code essentially codify the practices outlined in the 2006 State Board of Education Guidelines around seclusion and restraint. It is worth noting that TBAISD practices were a reference in devising those guidelines.  Additionally, she represented TBAISD and testified in support of the Bills, with some concerns about specific provisions.

Some actions that the ISD and the constituent LEAs must take in the next 90 days include:

· Not later than the 2017-18 school year, Boards of Education of ISDs, LEAs, and PSAs shall adopt and implement a policy that is consistent with the state policy (which the MDE shall develop by December 1, 2016); that will include prohibition of seclusion or restraint except under emergency conditions

· Staff shall document each use of emergency seclusion or restraint in writing and report to the parent immediately

· Key personnel are trained and called to emergency situations immediately

· ISDs, LEAs, and PSAs ensure that substitutes are informed of procedures

· ISDs, LEAs, and PSAs shall report to the Department through an existing data reporting system

· ISDs, LEAs, and PSAs shall implement a comprehensive training system

Pat Lamb, Career-Tech Center report:

1. We have several staff going down to attend the state Career Tech Education Conference in Detroit January 29-February 1.  Two groups of staff will be presenting, one on best practices of our work ethic initiative with the strategic plan and staff from the MTA program were selected to present on their national award winning program.  
2. Thanked Jason Jeffrey for his work in applying for a grant which we are the recipient of through the Office of Career-Tech Education for $56,600 to use towards equipment in the Career-Tech Center.
3. We continue to work on design plans with staff and architect firm for the MTA program on site at CTC.  We will be reviewing them with the advisory members and Board of Education.

4. During the holiday season, students held many fundraisers including a canned food drive by the student council that filled 2 vans delivered to Father Fred; the student council adopted two families from CTC raising over $1,500 to provide wrapped gifts for family members; the welding program raised $270 and business careers $290 through a change war for another family; and the National Honor Society put on a clothing drive with over 500 coats, snow pants and mittens, and gifts for Toys for Tots were collected.  

Jason Jeffrey, General Education report:

1. Pertaining to Strategic Plan Goal 3 of creating an instructional framework aligned with our vision of high quality performance, he facilitated a session with the Benzie County Central Schools Board of Education for the superintendent’s evaluation last month under the District Leader Evaluation Model that started with an initial training in using the Marzano tool earlier in the year.  He is facilitating Glen Lake’s superintendent evaluation later in January using the same District Leader Evaluation Model.
2. He provided an update on the Traverse Classical Academy.  An initial review conducted by himself and NMC Vice President Stephan Siciliano found the “phase one” concept paper to be complete.  Later this month, Traverse Classical Academy representatives will formally present the concept to the full review committee including: 
· Two NMC Vice Presidents

· Regional Superintendent’s Association President 

· Regional Counselors Association President 

· Jason Jeffrey  

The committee will review the concept paper and hear their presentation; then the committee within 30 days will: 

a. Accept 
b. Provide recommendations for modifications

c. Reject 
The last step upon acceptance or modifications will be to move to phase two - the formal application.
The meeting adjourned at 6:27 p.m.
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